Town of Burke
Plan Commission Minutes
August 10, 2016
5:30 p.m.

Members Present: Mike Vraniak (Chair), Steve B@igyistie Legler, Jodi Nachtwey,
Joan Stoflet, Marv Urban and George Walsh. Staf$ent: Brenda Ayers,
Administrator/Clerk/Treasurer. See attached bstdther interested parties in
attendance.

1. The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. byni\atla

1. Discuss/possible action on a petition submitte@®blyuyler Pierce to rezone from

R-1to A-2(1) to obtain a less restrictive accegdmiilding height restriction for
the purpose of building a 25’ tall shed. Propeotyated at 5456 Broken Bow Rd,
Sun Prairie (Parcel #0810-241-7089-3. Pierce sHa&te map to the members
of the commission. Stoflet inquired about accegbecshed. Pierce stated the
current drive goes to the proposed location. Rierdicated he needs the
additional height to store his RV in the shed. at® reported that the shed will
not have restrooms and the electrical will be & house. Walsh inquired if
Pierce had any intent of doing commercial workhia shed. Pierce said he does
not plan to use the shed for commercial use. Wad&kd if Pierce contacted his
neighbor. Pierce said he has and his neighbarfevior of the shed. Ayers
reported that a Public Hearing will be held priotthe Board meeting and
residents within 600 feet will be invited to comrhen the petition. Motion:
Walsh/Stoflet to recommend approval of the rezoitlk the following conditions
1) a deed restriction is recorded on the propearmiitihg the use to items allowed
under R-1 zoning and prohibiting commercial us¢hefaccessory building and 2)
the size of the accessory building is limited t&x88’ and 27’ high. Motion
carried.

. A preliminary discussion with Kristin Schlosser ddavid Wagner regarding the
possibility of obtaining a Conditional Use Pernat & proposed doggy daycare
on a property lot 1 of CSM 13990 located on BroDkive, Sun Prairie (west of
3237 Brooks Dr). Parcel number 0810-123-9015-0.gvéa reported that he and
Schlosser operate Tail Waggers Daycare in othatilmts in Wisconsin and are
currently seeking a site in this area. Berg indidahat the traffic in the area is a
concern. Schlosser reported that at their cusigain Greenville there are
usually less than five cars in the parking lot éstthan employees) at one time.
Drop off time is between 6 a.m. and 9 a.m. and-pigks between 2:30 p.m. and
6 p.m. Urban inquired if the site would be staffgd7. Wagner stated the site
would not be staffed between 9:30 p.m. and 5:45 Blan Commission members
indicated that they were generally in favor of mavihe proposed daycare in the
Town of Burke but had concerns about the site Hreyproposing to put it on.
Traffic is a concern that is growing with the aduhitof commercial properties in
the area. It was also mentioned that most dogggatay in the area are rurally
located on properties zoned A-1. The impact orsthheounding commercial
properties is also a concern. It was recommentudie applicants speak with
Sun Prairie Planning staff to inquire about théamng for future uses of the
property prior to making an offer on the property.



2. Update on the DeForest ETZ. The DeForest-Burke w&& unable to meet on
August 9 because they did not have a quorum. Téwing is rescheduled for
September 13.

3. Approval of minutes from July 13, 2016. Motion: \Mfal/Stoflet to approve the
minutes as presented. Motion carried.

4. Adjourn. Motion: Legler/Walsh to adjourn. Motioartied. Meeting adjourned
at 6:16 p.m.

Brenda Ayers
Administrator/Clerk/Treasurer
10/06/2016



